
HOWDY my friends! As our Hobby continues to evolve we find ourselves faced with new tech-

nology and in-turn, new flying machines. The Hemet Model Masters has always been in favor of 

new technologies and new flying machines and as the hobby continues to grow we must ALL 

provide common courtesies and general safety measures. Always ask those flying before you 

“jump in” with your plane to fly with them. With this in mind,  We are all very excited for the 

next few weeks and the two events we have coming up.  

Oct. 10 & 11: This coming weekend the HMM field will be hosting a “fun fly” at the Simpson 

Field. Ww will be rotating the flights to allow equal time between the turbines and prop planes. 

SO, bring $5 for your pilots registration, your favorite flyer, and $6 for lunch.  All proceeds will 

go towards field maintenance.  

Oct. 24 & 25: On the weekend of Oct. 24 & 25 we will be hosting the IMAC group for one of 

their qualifiers. Currently we need 5 or 6 volunteers to assist with the IMAC event both days. 

Assisting with the event will get you a free lunch and the gratitude of your fellow club mem-

bers.  

IMAC 2020:  Throw your hat in the ring!!! The IMAC representative on the HMM board of direc-

tors has requested we spread the word… IMAC has a class in their competition called 

“intermediate,” and  this  class has no plane restrictions or size limitations.   

Nomination Committee: We are currently preparing for the 2020 Executive Committee and 

board nominations for the HMM club. We need five volunteers to staff the Nomination Com-

mittee. This committee will reach out to the club through the roster and find willing participants 

for the positions. Anyone in this group can also put their own name on the list for any of the 

positions should they wish to do so. Please reach out to me if you are willing to assist the club.  

Stewart Robinson—President HMM              
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HEMET MODEL MASTERS BOARD MEETING 
Minutes for August 3, 2020 

(no Board Meeting was held in September due to the holiday) 

 

• Meeting called to order by President Stewart Robinson at 7:02 pm.  
• Board members present; Stewart Robinson, Mario Muniz, Richard Lawrence, 

Eddie James, Kevin McDonald, Don Turner, Don Radford, Jeff Malecki, Steve 
Staudenmeir 

• Guest members present: None 
 
Old Business 
• There are no updates regarding the lawsuit against the club. We are still await-

ing a date for a court conference but the courts are on a modified schedule due 
to the Covid pandemic. 

• There are no updates regarding the potential move to a new flying field. The 
City of Hemet is currently not scheduling any meetings due to the Covid pan-
demic. 

 
Safety 
• No safety issues were noted. 
 
New Business 
• There was a discussion about the possibility that the old Gilman Springs RC 

field might be available. Some calls will be placed to determine if this might be 
possible. 

• The Fall swap meet will be held on September 12th. 
• Mario mentioned that a mower was available to the club at a very reasonable 

price ($500). Two Board members agreed to contribute $100 each for the pur-
chase of the mower. The Board voted to proceed with the purchase. Unfortu-
nately the Board discovered the next day that the mower had already been sold.  

• The Board discussed the best way to keep the field mowed and to maintain the 
25 to 30 foot perimeter around the field including paying someone to do it or re-
questing volunteers among the members but no solution was reached. 

 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:18 PM 
Members Present 9 

Minutes submitted by Steve Staudenmeir 
 
 
 
 



  
HEMET MODEL MASTERS GENERAL MEETING 

Minutes for September_19, 2020  
 

There were no minutes as the September meeting was cancelled due to Covid. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HMM Flying Sites Remain Open 
 
 
For the time being, both Hemet Model Master’s club fields remain open. 
However, we are concerned about the health and safety of all our members 
as a result of Covid-19.  
 
Please observe the following recommendations- 
• Please do not come to either field if you feel ill for any reason. 
• Please comply with social distancing guidelines of greater than 6 feet 

both in the pits and on the flight line 
• If you are over 65, please consider not coming to the field until this crisis 

has passed 
• No hand shaking and no sharing of food or beverages. 
 

We hope that you and your family remain healthy and safe and that this cri-
sis passes quickly.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Southwest IMAC Competition Coming to Hemet August 24th 

and 25th.  
 

Please note that the dates shown in the flyer below are incor-
rect. The Competition will occur August 24th and 25th.  
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
Congratulations to Darrell Morgan, Howard Pilcher and Don 
Radford for their participation and placing in the High Desert 

Shoot Out In Chino Valley (Arizona) August 29th and 30th!  
 

Darrell Morgan placed 2nd in the Advanced Class, Howard Pilcher 
placed 2nd in Intermediate and Don Radford placed 1st in Basic. 

 
 
 
 



Consolidated Schedule of RC Events 
 

 
 
 
September 12th — Hemet Model Masters Swap Meet at the main field 
 
October  10th and 11th—Hemet Model Masters Fun Fly at the main field 
 
October 24th and 25th — IMAC Competition at Hemet Model Masters 
 
 
 
 

More to come!! 



Hemet’s Hobby Headquarters 
DYNAMIC HOBBIES 

530 1/2 E Florida Ave. Hemet, Ca. 
ONE OF THE LARGEST SELECTION OF AIRPLANE KITS AVAILABLE IN 

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA 
OWNER BOB PARCELL 951-925-9331 mel@netzon.net 

Hemet Model Masters Club Site www.hemetmodelmasters.net   
email; hemetmodelmasters@gmail.com 

Members please have your membership cards with you when you fly. 
This means everyone. Also new guests (per the by laws) are allowed 
to fly three times, then they must join to use our facilities. Guests and 
72mhz flyers must have AMA on frequency board prior to flying! 
 
The Hemet Model Masters will extend courtesy membership to any “Active Military” 
individual allowing them to fly at our club fields as long as they have a current AMA 
membership. 

IMPORTANT NOTE 
All members are required to carry a first aid kit and fire extinguisher in their vehicles when flying. You 
never know when you or a fellow member will need some aid. Be prepared!! We strongly urge that no 

one fly alone. 

CLUB RULE: TURBINE, 
IMAC and PATTERN HAVE A SPOTTER WHEN FLYING 

 
 

SELLERS CORNER  
 

 
 
 



The Hemet Model Masters  
September Birthdays 

 
Don Barron, John Earnest,  Travis Frazier,  
Jeff Malecki, John Meyer and David Os-

trem  

We would like to welcome our newest  
member to the Hemet Model Masters 

 
No new members 

 
 

HEMET MODEL MASTERS 
2020 Renewal Form 

Po Box 754 San Jacinto, Ca 92583 
 
 
 

First Name_________________________________________ Initial_________ 
 
Last Name_________________________________________ 
 
AMA Number______________________________________ Ex____________ 
 
Address____________________________________________ 
 
City______________________________________________St_______Zip_____________ 
 
Contact Phone Number _______________________ Date of Birth___________________ 
 
Email address ____________________________________________ 
 
Amount sent $_____________________ 
 
Club Id Cards are sent upon verification of  AMA status . You can mail in your dues or 
see any club officer. PayPal Info; hemetmodelmasters@gmail.com ( friends and family 
no fee). If you use regular PayPay add $5.00 to cover fees. 
 
If paying your dues at the end of the year is difficult you can start to make small pay-
ments at anytime starting now. See any officer and get a receipt so we can keep track. 

SAFETY AT THE FLYING SITES 
 

PLEASE ADHERE TO CLUB SAFETY POLICIES, THESE WERE PUT IN PLACE 
BY YOU THE MEMBERS AND  A FEW OF YOU CONTINUE TO IGNORE THEM. 

 
Starting of any engines is north side of yellow line, aircraft facing runway. No taxing in the pits and 

staying within established perimeters , exceeding 400 ft ceiling. We have full scale aircraft overhead all 
the time and it only takes ONE incident to lose our field. No flying over the field workers on adjacent 

properties EVER! 



Metropolitan Water District 
Aqueduct Information for Retrieving crashed aircraft. Mike Thompson is the service  
representative that services the aqueduct near our main field. If your airplane is behind the  
second fence and not in the water runoff it is serviced by Mike Thompson. His direct line is 626-
844-5610. Note: Before calling be nice and explain that you are with the Hemet Model Masters 
and that you have crashed you’re rc plane beyond the second fence and would like to retrieve it 
without breaking any laws. If your plane is between the first and second fence it is serviced by  
another agency (Securitas Security), Mike Thompson can not help you. Hopefully this will help 
our members to retrieve their aircraft. 

Permanent TFRs issued for major sporting events and Disney  
properties 
 
On October 27, 2018 the FAA issued three Permanent Temporary Flight Restrictions (TFRs) creating 
restrictions for the airspace surrounding major sporting events and the Disney properties in Anaheim 
CA and Orlando FL. The new flight  
restrictions permanently prohibit the operation of unmanned and radio-controlled model aircraft 
within roughly 3.5 miles of both the Disneyland and Walt Disney World theme parks. The restrictions 
are also in place for a period of one hour before and one hour after major sporting events.  



HEMET MODEL MASTERS 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 

  

PRESIDENT     STEWART ROBINSON 619-971-5976 

V-PRES              RICHARD LAWRENCE  206-734-8046 

TREASURE       STEWART ROBINSON 619-971-5976 

SECRETARY     STEVE STAUDENMEIR 818-590-5929 

 

  

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

DWAYNE HIGGENBOTHAM, EDDIE JAMES, JEFF 

MALECKI,K EVIN MCDONALD, MARIO D MUÑIZ,  

DON RADFORD, DON TURNER 

 

SAFETY COORDINATOR 

VINCENT MICHAEL 

 

 

  

CONTEST DIRECTORS 

     MARIO D MUÑIZ        RICK WATERMAN 

     RAY GOULD 

  

   THE BARNSTORMER 
Newsletter of the Hemet Model Masters, Inc., a non-profit 
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of Model Aeronautics.  Charter  #1376. 
 
Mailing Address: 
Hemet Model Masters 
PO Box 754 
San Jacinto, Ca. 92583 
  
 
 
  

General Meetings 
         9:00 AM at the main airpark 3rd Sat of the month 

  
HMM Website www.hemetmodelmasters.net 

 

Flight Instructors 
Don Radford Mario Muniz 
Richard Lawrence 
Community Relations Web Master 
Steve Staudenmeir  Steve Staudenmeir 
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